
1 

         December 2019 

Building a Better World...One Student at a Time! 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 

Welcome back to school and we hope that everyone had a restful 
Thanksgiving holiday! We have a lot of great things going on this 
month including the annual Winter Chorus Show on December 
10th at 6:30 pm. Prior to that the PTA will host a general meeting 
at 6:15 pm. 

Another annual event, Country Western Day, will take place on 
Friday, December 6th during all PAM special areas classes. 

 
The PTA Holiday Shop opens up starting on December 9th.  We 
also want to thank all of the families and community partners for 
donating food to our school pantry and supporting those in need 
for the Holiday season. 

 
Yearbook information is now available and on-line advanced orders 
can be taken at this time.  Please visit the link on our Eastbrook 
website for more information. 

 
Just a reminder that we will have 3 early release days on Decem-
ber 17, 18, and 19. Students will be dismissed at 1:00 pm on all 3 
of those days. Winter break will start for students on Friday, 
December 20.   Classes will resume on Monday, January 6, 2020. 

 
Along with my entire staff, I wish you and your family a joyous 
holiday and a wonderful winter break. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Principal Dunaye 

S.A.C. News 

The School Advisory Council (SAC) assists the school in preparing, imple-
menting, and evaluating the School Improvement Plan. The group is com-
prised of Eastbrook parents, teachers, and staff members. This year’s 
members are: 
 

Jill Aller, Sue Crowther, Chiara Dupervil, Rod Dunaye, Robyn Edwards, 
LeeAnn Hinken, Scott Kunkle, Lisa Langston,  Tavo Mendez, Courtney 
Neraasa, Abelina Morel, Cristina Parson, Lindsey Smale, and Robin Swift 
 

Our S.A.C. dates for this year are as listed below:  

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in learning about the School Advisory Council, 
please contact Mr. Dunaye for more information.   

He can be reached via email at rod_dunaye@scps.k12.fl.us or via phone 
at 407-746-7900.  
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR  

December 2nd—School Resumes 

December 3rd—PTA Board Meeting at 6:15 

December 6th—Country Western Day (during PAM) 

December 9th—PTA Holiday Shop Opens for Business 

December 10th—Winter Chorus Showcase at 6:30 

December 17th, 18th, 19th—Early Release at 1pm 

December 18th—Eagle Pride Cookout for Lunch 

December 19th—”SNOWED IN” DAY (Pajama Day)  

December 20th—No School for Students/Teacher WD 

December 23rd-January 3rd—No School/Winter Break 

August 20th September 24th October 22nd 

November 19th January 28th February 25th 

March 24th April 28th — 

Jazlyn Singh 

Kristina Rodriguez 

Mateo Torres 

Katie Howard 

Brooklyn Aller 

Emalee Trageser 

Lily Donegal 

Dylan Edwards 

Bao Tran Nguyen 

Nayeli Munn 

Chayton Bailey 

Ian Ortiz 

Kaiden Littles 

Johanna Gumbs 

Yamilianys Morales 

Serenity McField 

Lucas Perez 

Naimah Normeus 

Janiel Maldonado 

Cohen Davis 

Levi Hardy 

Jahriyah Joseph 

Alexander Flores 

Leah Perry 

Youdline Charles 

Zackary Napolitano 

Danica Plummer 

Kuhni Cartagena 

Cassie Dominguez  

Kiara Parrilla 

   

 

 

Mia Amaris 

Rene Moriera 

Ella Perez 

Margaret Acton 

Dustin Vega 

Jayden Rodriquez 

Anthony Hopkins 

Aenon Prasad 

Jayda Sakelariou 

Dominick 
Rodgriguez 

mailto:rod_dunaye@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Parent%20Contact
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Eastbrook-Elementary-School/240622536099034
https://twitter.com/eastbrookeleme1
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Eastbrook Local News: Primary Classes 

December is an exciting time in 
Kindergarten. Our reading and 
language framework continue with 

rigor and differentiated instruction. We 
will focus on fiction/nonfiction, compare 
and contrast, story plot/ setting, and problem solution. As 
you review your child’s classwork and journal entries, 
please praise your child for their reading and writing 
progress. Simple c-v-c (consonant-vowel-consonant) words 
are a great place to start.  

In math, we will continue to learn about 2D (flat) and 3D 
(solid) shapes. You can help your child practice these skills 
by identifying shapes around the house or the store. 
Discuss how they can move (roll, stack, slide), how many 
sides and vertices they have, and how you can use the 
shapes to create other objects.  

Our social studies unit will focus on Holidays Around the 
World. The kindergarten students will travel to other 
classrooms for this unit to learn about the diverse 
customs celebrated at this time of year.  

Our month will conclude with a Holiday Party. More 
information to come and volunteers will be needed. You will 
need to be an approved Dividend to help out at the party 
as well.  

The kindergarten team would like to wish everyone a 
wonderful Winter Break and a Happy New Year! 

Happy December, First Grade Families! We hope 
you had a wonderful Thanksgiving with your family 
and friends. We know the holiday excitement is 

starting to build so please maintain normal routines as 
much as possible in the weeks leading up to winter break. 
Children need predictability and consistency as we will con-
tinue to work hard in December. If you haven’t done so, 
please be sure to send in the First Grade Activity Fee so 
that we may continue with the activities and fieldtrips as 
scheduled.   

In Reading, we will identify the author’s reasons for includ-
ing information in a text. We will also connect information 
both within a text and across several texts. In Writing, we 
will finish up our informational compositions and learn to 
write explanatory texts.  

In Math, we will understand more about place value in two-
digit numbers. In Science, we will learn about our sky and 
stars which is always an exciting unit. We will discuss vari-
ous holidays and festivals around the world in Social Stud-
ies. We will also review maps and a variety of landforms 
that make our Earth.  

As you are making your December plans, please keep in 
mind that December 17th, 18th, and 19th are Early Release 
days with a 1:00 P.M. dismissal. December 20th is a teacher 
planning day and there is no school for students. Please 
have an enjoyable, restful holiday break and Happy New 
Year and as always, we thank you for your support!  

We will have a short month in December due to our 
holiday break.  We plan on having a Winter Celebra-
tion before we leave for break and will be looking 

for volunteers as well as donations to make the celebration 
a success.   We will still have homework  and encourage you 
to continue to support  your child as they read, practice 
the sight words from the homework and work on math 
flashcards.  We are comparing similar texts and continuing 
to look for evidence to answer the questions about what we 
have read.  We are encouraging your student to look at the 
details.  We will be working on adverbs in grammar, since 
we have already covered nouns, verbs and adjectives.   

In math we are moving from shapes and attributes to big-
ger and better things as we start 3-digit addition and sub-
traction with a big focus on word problems. 

In science we continue with Energy.  We have enjoyed 
learning about the United States of America symbols, and 
Native Americans and Pilgrims in social studies.  

Good readers get that way through practice.  Set aside 
some time each day to read with your child, ask them ques-
tions and share a good book.  You could also take this op-
portunity to practice good old-fashioned flash cards for 
math, or work on the site math-drills so that your child is 
fluent in that area as well.  You will enjoy the time spent 
with each other.   

Thank you for your continued support.  If we work togeth-
er, we can help your child become all that they can be. 

 
 

     
We hope you and your family enjoyed your Thanksgiving 
holiday with family and friends.   The children have been 
sharing stories of family gatherings and our sumptuous 
feasts.   Before we went on holiday break we discussed 

what we might be eating during our Thanksgiving feast.   Many 
children shared that they loved apple pie and stuffing but were 
not so fond of the turkey.  Perhaps they may have felt some 
sympathy for our poor turkey friend?  We hope the children 
shared with you the many songs and finger plays we have learned, 
i.e., 10 Little Indian Girls & Boys, and 4 Fat turkeys are we (we 
slept all night in the tree). 
    Through the month of December we will continue to work on 
fine motor skills, i.e., puzzles, playdough,  manipulative counting 
and stringing beads, etc.  For those students who will be 
transitioning to kindergarten next year we will be concentrating 
on handwriting activities especially on writing their names cor-
rectly by using only one initial cap followed by smaller case let-
ters, for example:  John (not JOHN).   Please practice writing 
your child’s name correctly at home.       
    Since December continues with all the magical holiday joy, we 
hope to capture that joyfulness  towards new learning.  Mr. “J” 
plans on arriving right on time with his “jingle-jingle jacket” from 
Letter People Land.  He is bringing his jingle bells for our own 
jingle bell parade.  Mr. R will follow with many Reindeer tales 
especially the most famous of all – Rudolph! Mr. R has a fondness 
for rainbows and will be bringing his many colored scarves for his 
own Rainbow Parade!   
    We hope you enjoy sharing with your child all the joy and hap-
piness this season brings as much as we do! We wish you and your 
family the warmest holiday wishes and will see you again when 
school resumes on January 6, 2020.   
 
(Please note that early release begins on  December 17 and con-
tinues through December 19.  The children will be dismissed 
by 1:00.  There is no school on Friday, December 20st.) 
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December is here and our 3rd graders have been 
working hard! In ELA, we’ve been reading several 
informational articles and reviewing text structure, 

main idea and details, and author’s point of view. We will be 
diving into informational writing this month and focusing on 
analyzing writing prompts.  

As we wrap up our multiplication 
and division unit in math, please 
make sure your child continues to 
practice their math facts at 
home throughout the school year, 
as knowing their facts fluently is 
the goal by the end of third 
grade. Understanding fractions is 
our next unit of focus. Students 
will be learning how to identify 
and represent, and compare frac-
tions using various strategies.  

In science we have been learning about types of energy and 
will be focusing on light energy! Students have also been 
learning about the U.S. regions and the purpose of govern-
ment.  

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank our 
Dividend Volunteers who accompanied the third grade on 
our trip to LEGOLAND last month.  We couldn’t have done it 
without you. 

Have a wonderful holiday break! 

 
 

Eastbrook Local News: Intermediate Classes 

Reminder from our School Board Nurse 

Seminole County Medication Policy  requires that for any 

prescription or over the counter medication to be given at 

school to an elementary student, an authorization (form 157) 

must be filled out by the physician and signed by the parent. 

Medication is to be signed in to the clinic by the parent or 

designated adult and not sent with the child. Medication will 

not be signed in without a completed authorization.  

State law does allow for certain emergency medications such 

as asthma inhalers and epi-pens to be carried and self-

administered with the appropriate authorization from the 

physician and parent. For the complete medication policy and 

required forms please visit SCPS website and go to Health 

Services under the parent tab.   

Do you have questions about any of our policies? 

Eastbrook’s School Board Nurse is Suzanne Leibkuchler, and 

she can be reached via email at leibkusz@scps.k12.fl.us.   

Our clinic nurse, Nadine Bernard, can be reach via phone at 

407-746-7906 or via email at bernarnz@scps.k12.fl.us.  

 

Winter is here and we have been working very 
hard in 4th grade!  In Language Arts, students 
have continued to learn about the writing pro-
cess, and have now written both informational and 

opinion essays.  We will continue to work on these skills 
over the next few weeks.  Soon, we will begin working on 
non-fiction texts, discovering main idea and understand-
ing the difference between firsthand and secondhand 
accounts.   

In Social Studies, students are working on a big project 
that is going to answer the question “Why Did Spain Set-
tle St. Augustine?”  We are enjoying learning about Flori-
da history as we prepare for our upcoming St. Augustine 
field trip in February!   

In math classes, fourth graders have been learning strat-
egies to generate equivalent fractions and compare frac-
tions. They will now use those skills to add/subtract frac-
tions and build line plots to interpret fractional data. Flu-
ent multiplication helps with these concepts so continue 
to practice basic math facts using games or flashcards!   

Our St. Augustine trip is rapidly approaching, and we have 
a bit of money left to raise before we will be able to go 
on this amazing adventure!  Please make sure you get your 
permission slips and payments into your student’s teacher 
before the December 19th due date.  Also, there will be 
lots of information coming home regarding celebrations, 
half-days and more over the next few weeks so please be 
sure to check your child’s binder regularly for upcoming 
events.  Thank you for your continued support.  

 
 Fifth Grade has been working hard! In Reading 
 students have been working on relationships in 
historical texts. Ruby Bridges has been the topic as the 
students have really dug into a variety of articles from 
different points of view. In addition, they have been 
learning about first and second hand accounts. In Writ-
ing they are focusing on the introductory paragraph and 
the 1st PEELEEL paragraph by following specific steps. 
Students are also practicing elaborating on the evi-
dence.  

In Math students have been 
working on multiplying and 
dividing decimals and using a 
variety of strategies when 
doing so. In Science the unit 
of force and motion has end-
ed. The next unit’s topic is 
space exploration and the 
solar system.  

Please help us to be sure that students are getting their 
46 minutes of iReady in Reading and Math each week. 
Students have time in class. However, if they are absent 
or if they do not have their 46 minutes by Thursday, we 
suggest that they work on it at home.  

Thank you for your support! 

http://www.scps.k12.fl.us/esss/HealthServices.aspx
mailto:leibkusz@scps.k12.fl.us.?subject=Question%20from%20Parent
mailto:bernarnz@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Question%20from%20Parent
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Eastbrook Local News: Special Areas 

Media Center 
 

Happy Holidays from the library! 

Thank you to everyone who 
participated in, volunteered, or 
donated to this year’s book fair! We 
hope you found Waldo, as well as 
some really wonderful books to take 
home! We soared past our 
expectations, exceeded our goals, 
and now our students have 
approximately 1,325 new books! 
Through your generous donations to 
students and teachers, we were 
even able to purchase new books for 
our school library! Thank you all! 

Enjoy the time off with your loved 
ones! We’ll be jumping back into the 
Sunshine State Young Reading 
Award books in January.  

Sasha Klimchock 

407-746-7951 

klimchsz@scps.k12.fl.us 

 

 

 Eastbrook is lucky to have a 
wonderful team of teachers and 
paraprofessionals that help 
serve our students with disabili-
ties.  These teachers and 
paraprofessionals work hard 
every day to make sure our 
students’ needs are met.   
Mercy Clark – Teacher (VE) 

Kim Daly – Teacher (VE) 

Kay Ernest – Teacher (PreK- VE)  

Petra Fahnestock – Teacher (Gifted) 

Kristen Howell – Teacher (VE)  

Susan Crowther – Support Facilitator 

Lori Marra – Paraprofessional (PreK-VE)  

Karen Mayou – Support Facilitator 

Karen Kersey – Paraprofessional 

Liz Lopez – Paraprofessional 

Diana Ponce – Paraprofessional 

Andrea Rice – Paraprofessional 

Lisa Levin – Speech Language Pathologist 

Amanda Snyder – Speech Language Pathologist 

Art Corner 

I hope you all had a happy and restful 
fall break!   

This month we are finishing our winter 
art projects.  We are working on snow-
men, polar bears, hot chocolate cups, and 
winter landscapes and portraits.  

There is another art show this month 
from December 11-18th.  I will send home 
more information with the students that 
have art in the show.   

I hope you all have a wonderful winter 
break! Happy holidays!  

 

Jordan Senarens 

senarejz@scps.k12.fl.us 

Music 

 

The Eastbrook 
Music Clubs are 
excited about 
their upcoming 
performances at Eastbrook.  The 
concert at is Tuesday, December 
10th. The concert will feature 
singing, xylophones, ukuleles, and 
drums.    

A big thank you to all who at-
tended the Solar Bear Spirit 
Night.  You helped raise over 
$400 for the music program 
here at Eastbrook! We will be 
purchasing light up drumsticks 
called Firestix. 

Did you know that making music 
engages and strengthens brain-
power?  Brain scans taken dur-
ing musical performances show 
that virtually the entire cerebral 
cortex is active while musicians 
are playing.    

Questions about our music pro-
gram?  Please contact Lisa Lang-
ston via email for assistance: 

lisa_langston@scps.k12.fl.us 

PE  Happy Holiday!  We hope you are looking forward to the 
holiday season.  We finished up the Kid’s Heart Challenge and 
we are excited about all the good things our families have 
done to help children and adults who are affected by heart 
disease.  As a school we raised $2851.06.  Our top money 
earner was Rhys Bailey with $270.78 and our top class was 
Ms. Roupe with $615.78.  Way to go Eastbrook!   

We have also concluded our Magic Fit Challenge.  Our students have been per-
forming exercises that are provided by the Orlando Magic trainers.  As a re-
sult, the Orlando Magic is providing one ticket to a game for each student.  The 
tickets should come in soon and directions on how to use them will be included 
with the tickets.   

Our Country Western Day is on December 6th.  Hopefully your family will be 
able attend this wonderful annual event.  Don’t forget to bring your dancing 
shoes (or boots) with you.  Also, our cross-country season has begun.  We are 
excited about watching our runners do their personal best at each meet.   

We will also look forward to seeing you and your family after the break.  Until 
then have a happy and healthy holiday season. 

In STEM we are finishing our fall challenges.  Fifth graders are mak-
ing a bridge from q-tips, pipe cleaners, and craft sticks to learn about 
structural efficiency.  Fourth graders are learning how pulleys are 
used as a simple machine to move heavy objects. They are creating a 
pulley system to raise a pumpkin.  Third graders are examining bat’s 
wings, how they are similar and different to a human’s arm.  They will create a pair 
of bat’s wings that are symmetrical.  Second graders are busy working on a pump-
kin stand to show how gravity pulls objects to the center of the Earth unless 
something holds it up.  First graders used a budget of $20 to buy materials to 
make a wagon that can haul 20 candy pumpkins.  And finally, kindergarten will learn 
about scarecrows and how they help farmers.   

Next month we will explore Native American homes.  Each grade level will build a 
home from a specific region of North America.  We will discuss how the homes 
from each region were built with the materials found in nature.      

Thank you for the supplies that have been sent in so far.    

mailto:klimchsz@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Question%20from%20Parent
mailto:senarejz@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Question%20from%20Parent
mailto:lisa_langston@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Question%20from%20Parent
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19/20—First Quarter 

 

Margaret Action 

Whitney Ahrens 

Angeles Alberty 

Claire Alberty 

Yekaterina Andreyenko 

Leah Armstrong 

Lucas Adams 

Rhys Bailey 

Sarah Bartelson 

Marsyah Besile 

Hezekiah Boone 

Grant Brady 

Khloe Bunda 

Alaina Burdge 

Ayden Burdge 

Vittoria Cascianelli 

Ankita Chaddah 

Claire Chandler 

Jack Chandler 

Mark Chironna 

Owen Coffee 

Colin Coka 

Aryah Colon 

William Cooper 

Maura Daly 

Angelina Darazhanska 

Emmet Dutkus 

Hayden Dzenutis 

Allison Eichel 

Ryan Elliot 

Ellison Evans 

Benjamin Feinsod 

August Figueroa 

Brandon Finklea 

Erin Gallagher 

Gustavo Gamboa 

Caleb Garcia 

Payton Gierke 

Azahlea Gonzalez 

Nixie Gothold 

Judah Greening 

Madeleine Griffis 

Arianna Guanilo 

Xairys Guerrero 

Johanna Gumbs 

Tristan Gunter 

Liam Hassaninia 

Elise Heiman 

Kale Higgins 

Bryce Hinken 

Jackson Hopkins 

Jackson Hutchinson 

Malena Huynh 

Gia Irizarry-Casasnovas 

Delilah Jones 

Landon Jones 

Kenneth Kunkle 

Zachary Langer 

Emma Lavoy 

Matthew Lavoy 

Myra Layman 

Kaiden Littles 

Alana Lopez 

Tory Mahan 

Amarise Maldonado 

Dariel Martinez-Suarez 

Kelsie Mastin 

Gabriel McComber 

Makayla Mirisola 

Yamilianys Morales-Cabrera 

Fatineh Naji 

Reimar Nava Rodriguez 

Brian Paquette 

Ryan Parson 

Janvi Patel 

Shivaan Patel 

Miles Pelleymounter 

Gabriel Perez 

Alexander Perry 

Leah Perry 

Isabella Peters 

Cynaiya Philpott 

Alaina Plummer 

Danica Plummer 

Gabriel Powalisz 

Elijah Richardson 

Giovanna Rodrigues 

Mason Rodriguez 

Cynthia Romero 

Leonardo Rugai 

William Ruggiero 

Elliot Sam 

Olivia Sanchez 

Scot Sanders 

Blake Showers 

Danielle Sievers 

James Sievers 

Micah Spence 

Mia Stuart 

Thomas Tilley 

Nicole Tolosa 

Angela Truong 

Shawn Truong 

Silvia Wade 

Louis Wang 

Elaina Welch 

Madilyn Wilkinson 

Jackson Wills 

Connor Wisniewski 
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A light breakfast for Veterans and their families will be served at 9:15 that morning.  

Please be sure to return this form so you will be on the list.  
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BUSINESS PARTNERS 

 

Listed below are our current business partners that aid in the success of our school 
community by providing incentives, sponsoring events, and recruiting volunteers. 

 

Action Church—1485 Grand Road. 

 

Brown Home Group @ Keller Williams Realty 

 

Texas Roadhouse—2859 Clayton Crossing Way  

 

7/11—3608 Aloma Ave. 

 

Fun Spot America—5700 Fun Spot Way 

 

Jeremiah’s Italian Ice—6864 Aloma Ave  

 

Orlando Tae Kwan Do—4100 Metric Dr. 

 

Sonny’s Bar-B-Q — 3390 University Blvd. 

 

Tijuana Flats—3635 Aloma Ave.  

 

Tuscany Pizza—3748 Howell Branch Rd. 

 

Victory Martial Arts—2175 Aloma Avenue 

 

Rock & Brews—7131 Red Bug Lake Rd  

 

Summit Church—735 Herndon Avenue 

 

Aim High Martial Arts—6840 Aloma Ave.  

 

Bagel King—1455 Semoran Boulevard 

 

St. Andrews United Methodist Church—100 Saint Andrews Boulevard 
 

Want to be a Business Partner?  

 

Contact Janice Zeiger for more information! 

janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us 

https://brownhomegroup.com/
mailto:janice_zeiger@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Newsletter%20Inquiry

